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 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 2 
Term 4 
October 

17    18   Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
      7.45-8.25 am 

Junior Jamboree 
Junior Choir to 

Churchlands SHS  
8.30 am – 12.30 pm  

19              Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
       8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 8.45am 

in the Hall 
 

P&C Meeting 5.45–7 pm 

20           
Junior Talk Off – Hall @ 
8.45 am – all welcome 

 
 
 

21 
Senior Talk Off – Hall @ 8.45 am 

All welcome 
 

Lunchtime Green Team 
 
 

Week 3 
Term 4 
October 

24  Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am 
 
 
 

Staff Meeting 
3 – 4.20 pm 

25   Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 
 
 

26     Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am 

in the Hall 
 
 
 

27    Water Corporation 
Incursion 

 
Yr 6 to Heath Ledger 
Theatre for Musical  
10.50 am – 1.45 pm 

 
School Board 5.30–7 pm 

28   Water Corporation Incursion 
Lunchtime Green Team 

 

Week 4 
Term 4 
October/ 
November 

31   
 
   

Yr 5 2023 Leaders and 
Faction Captain Speeches 

1   Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

2        Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 
8.45am in the Hall 

3 
 
 

4 Lunchtime Green Team 
 

THPS Musical 
‘Little Red Riding Hood’ 

Week 5 
Term 4 
November 

7 Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am 
 
 
PP,Yr1 Swimming 
Lessons @ Terry Tyzack  

8  Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

9   Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am in the 
Hall 

10    
 
 

11 Lunchtime Green Team 

Week 6 
Term 4 
November 

14     
 
 
PP,Yr1 Swimming 
Lessons @ Terry Tyzack  
 

15  Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

16   Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 8.45am in the 
Hall 
 
 
Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm 

17 
 
 

18   Lunchtime Green Team 

Osborne Park Show 
Jnr and Snr Choir  

from 5.30 pm 

Week 7 
Term 4 
November 

  21 Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am 

22    Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

 23    Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am in the 
Hall  
 
P&C Meeting 5.45–7 pm 

24 
 
 

25      
 
 
 

 
Lunchtime Green Team 
LAPATHON 

Week 8 
Term 4 
November/ 
December 

 28     29 Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

30    Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 
Whole School 

MUSIC ASSEMBLY 
Featuring Jnr and Snr Choir and 

IMSS student performances 
 

1 
 
 
 

School Board 5.30–7 pm 
OPEN MEETING 

2 Lunchtime Green Team 
 

Week 9 
Term 4 
December 

5 Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am 

6    Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 
 
 

 

7          Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
 
  
Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm 

8 
 
 

9 Lunchtime Green Team 
 

2022 Semester Two Summative 
Student Reports emailed to all 
parents/carers. 

 
2023 Class Lists posted onto 
Communiuty Noticeboards 

 

 
 

 

Tuart Times 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome to Term Four!  We can see from the Calendar that we have an active, inspiring array of activities 
already planned. Please email tuarthill.ps@education.wa.edu.au at any time if you need any information 
or permission slips regarding any event that you see on the calendar but have not seen come through 
Connect or home via a school bag. We want to help keep lines of communication effective . 

2022 Semester Two Student Summative Reports  

Staff are continuing to present lessons designed to support 
students to demonstrate their knowledge and skills so that 
they demonstrate expected learning outcomes across the 
https://parent.scsa.wa.edu.au/Western Australian 
Curriculum.  Teachers use their professional judgement to 
synthesise demonstrations of individual student progress 
and achievement into grades, where a ‘C’ grade is ‘as expected’ or ‘satisfactory’.   

I encourage parents and carers to take the time to ‘check in’ with class teachers to make sure you know:  

 how your child/ren are going,  

 that you have the opportunity to see work samples, and  

 ask your teacher for their professional judgement as to whether, based on current information, 
your child’s progress is ‘good enough’.   

From these there queries flows comments around: 

 what you can expect to happen at school, and  

 how you can support your child at home.   

The best way to make a time with your child/ren’s teacher for a check in is to email them via their 
professional email, and arrange a mutually convenient face to face appointment time. Please email the 
teacher who teaches the relevant curriculum area that matches your quey – our Specialist teachers 
welcome subject-specific conversations: 

 Mrs Edwards – Music; 

 Mrs Shelsher – Visual Arts; 

 Ms Cheeseman – Science; 

 Miss Rice – Oral Language; 

 Ms Caldwell- Physical Education;  

 Mr Bradstreet – Spanish  

Parents are also welcome to email Tuarthill.ps@education.wa.edu.au and ask me to forward your request 
to relevant teachers. Please be invited to make a time to speak to me if you would like to understand the 
Western Australian Curriculum, any part of the assessment/ planning/teaching and learning/ re-
assessment/ replanning cycle or how teacher judgements result in a grade.   I love to chat and education 
is my passion .   

Our staff and I look forward to continuing to work with you to support all students to progress 
academically, physically and social/emotionally. 

Week 10 
Term 4 
December 

12    13     

2022 Year Six 
Graduation 

 
 

14    

2022 
Awards Assembly 

15 

Last Day for 
Students 

 

16                                   
SCHOOL                    

DEVELOPMENT DAY 
Pupil Free Day 
Happy Holidays! 

 

                2022 Christmas School Break  

16 December 2021 -  Wednesday 1 February 2023 

 

Principal’s Message: Beverly Innes   beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au  

 

 

 

mailto:tuarthill.ps@education.wa.edu.au
https://parent.scsa.wa.edu.au/
https://k10outline.scsa.wa.edu.au/home/assessment/principles-and-reflective-questions
mailto:Tuarthill.ps@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au
eNews%2029.03.22.dohttps:/parent.scsa.wa.edu.au/cx
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Our students starred at the Massed Choir.  The 
conductors commented on the strength of our 
knowledge of the words and actions, tunefulness and 
high level of self-discipline required to sing in a Choir, 
which resulted in our students being placed in the 
centre of the stage.  Congratulations, Senior Choir and 
Mrs Edwards – your abilities are being recognised 
across Perth, and we are very proud of you.   

 

Zoe H spoke clearly and concisely as Concert co-Compare and Lilah S sang beautifully for 
her Solo – congratulations on being selected Zoe and Lilah - from all the talent available, 
the Conductors chose you!!  We are glowing from your reflected honour.  

Thank you, Parents and Carers for your ongoing support for our Choirs.  It may 
sometimes be bothersome getting students to Choir in the mornings, yet you encourage 
and organise and, as a result, we have usually had full attendance at Practise.  

We also thank you for supporting us as we arrange the performance opportunities that 
showcase and refine their Choir skills as well as allowing individuals chances to trial solo 
and choral singing.  Your support as an audience is appreciated and valued.  Thank you. 

 

Our 2022 Book Fair is two weeks away!  
 
Next week, students will be spending some time looking at all the wonderful books 
that will be for sale at our 2022 Book Fair. All students will have an opportunity to 
create a 'wish list' of the books they would like to purchase and will bring them home 
to share with you.   

Students can purchase books from the Book Fair, located in the kitchen area, on:  

 Monday 24th October from 8:10am - 8:30am and from 2:50pm - 3:30pm  

 Tuesday 25th October from 8:10am - 8:30am and from 2:50pm - 3:30pm  

 

Massed Choir Festival Friday 23 September 2022 

Library Links – BOOKFAIR 2022 
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Parents are welcomed to purchased books during these times also, but if you 
are after a sneaky Christmas shop (perhaps Grandparents would like to join you 
to purchase stocking stuffers!) we will be opening sales on Tuesday 25th 
October from 8:40am - 9:30am. This session is for parents/carers/adults only; 
students will be in classrooms.  

All funds raised from our Book Fair directly contribute to book purchases for our 
school library.  

Students - this is a great opportunity to earn yourself some pocket money to 
spend at the Book Fair - ask your parents what jobs you can do to earn some 
money to buy Book Fair goodies!  

Please direct queries to our librarian, Ms Tobias via email: kasandra.tobias@education.wa.edu.au . 

Kind regards, 

 

 

 

 

What happens to the Funds we raise as a Parent at Tuart Hill Primary School? 

All funds raised by the P&C are allocated in the year raised and directly support educational programs and the physical 

environment for the benefit of our student right now.  Some ways the P&C members, on your behalf, have allocated 

funds collected by the P&C include: 

 $2000.00 for the Library to update the reading selection; 

 funds to boost home readers;  

 ‘jellybean’ learning tables in classrooms; 

 the awesome Library furniture and  

 the Ninja Play Equipment.  
 

Do you want to have a say in how the funds raised throughout 2022 might be expended? Attend our next meeting 

Wednesday 18 October, 5.45 pm ~7.00 pm in person and online (the link to the meeting is posted on the Facebook 

page), be part of the conversation and have your vote counted, as a member of our P&C.   

Our P&C is active and effective to support our School to provide programs and resources so that our students can 

access every benefit that help them make progress and achieve. 

Want to know more about the P&C? 

✳  Email pandcthps@gmail.com    

 ✳ Join the P&C Facebook group.    

✳ Chat to a committee member  

✳ Attend the monthly meeting (in person or virtually) – next meeting 18 October at the School. 
 

 

 

 

 

Tuart Hill Primary School Parents & Citizens News 

mailto:kasandra.tobias@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:pandcthps@gmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2F565055120280501&data=05%7C01%7Cbeverly.innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cc6fc704a815a45ebf9a908da537ede5a%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637914101725330532%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FiG7H2UmyGWvmbDBrvpyUg4QXn6inD58MG2dE%2FqZwLw%3D&reserved=0
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Safe parking at schools 

Unlawful parking in school areas is a major safety hazard that poses a risk to children, pedestrians and other 
road users. 

School parking 

It is an offence to stop or park a vehicle: 

 In No Stopping or No Parking areas 

 So that it obstructs a footpath 

 On a verge without the owner’s consent 

 Facing the wrong way 

 So that it is double parked 

 Within three metres of a continuous dividing line or median strip 

 Within 10 metres of an intersection/corner (without traffic control signals)  

 In a manner that blocks a driveway 

 On a median strip or traffic island 

 So that any portion is within a bus zone. 

Please be aware that infringements may be issued for these offences.  

How can parents help? 

 Walk or cycle to school when dropping off or collecting children 

 Park nearby and walk a short distance to the school 

 Plan your trip so you arrive on the school side of the road 

 Avoid leaving your vehicle for long periods 

 Follow signage at all times 

 Form a School Road Safety committee (contact the 
school principal and/or the Parents and Citizens 
Association) 

 Use public transport 

 Slow down around schools and be aware. 

How can schools help? 

 Educate students about parking 
procedures around the school 

 Encourage children to educate their parents and carers on safe school parking  

 Establish a supervised kiss-and-drive facility or traffic policy, which can be published 
for all parents, carers, teachers and students 

 Notify parents of any problems via school newsletters and at assemblies.   

 

We can help! 

The City of Stirling officers conduct regular school parking patrols during school times and are happy to help 
with any parking concerns your school may have. 

We can visit your school to remind parents about safe parking and follow up with enforcement action if 
required. 

City of Stirling Schools Snapshot – Safe Parking at Schools 

https://www.stirling.wa.gov.au/services-and-support/parking-and-transport/safe-parking-at-schools?utm_campaign=CSV_StirlingSchoolsSnapshot_October2022%20%2801GF5EQZQ7RCSNQKMV7TQ4W8KK%29&utm_medium=email&utm_source=%5BList%5D%20-%20CSV%20-%20Schools&_kx=2x_6Cq9MbzVAaBNhLajqR2wYfJkEV5hetjH3NunuudaIaPUHf1Osobm_SW4EB4aq.TcDLps
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Parking do's 

o Be aware 

o Be courteous 

o Be responsible 

o Use the kiss-and-drive facility (if provided) 

o Observe and adhere to all regulatory signage 

o Slow down around schools and drive safely. 

Parking Don’ts 

o Block driveways 

o Park on footpaths 

o Park in bus zones 

o Obstruct children’s crossings 

o Park on a verge without consent 

o Double park. 

No stopping areas 

No stopping areas can be defined by signage or a continuous yellow line painted along the edge of a road.  

Please note, a driver is not permitted to stop on a length of road or in an area where No Stopping restrictions 
apply, this includes dropping off passengers or goods in No Stopping areas. Vehicles may only stop in these 
zones to comply with other regulations (for example, at traffic lights or to avoid an accident).  

Double parking 

A driver must not stop a vehicle so that any portion of the vehicle is between any other stationary vehicle and 
the centre of the road. 

Useful resources 

 Transperth 

 Your Move 

 School Drug Education and Road Aware (SDERA) 

 School Road Crossing section Traffic Warden requests, coordination and training    

 Main Roads Report school zone and regulatory sign damage. 

On behalf of the students, parents and staff at Tuart Hill Primary School, thank you for your patience, courtesy, 
care and common sense at drop off and pick up. 
 

Community News 
FIA Girls on Track is an international program aiming to inspire girls to pursue careers in STEM and other industries, 
using motorsport as a tool to achieve their dreams. 

Balcatta Senior High School invites interested students aged 8 to 13 from Tuart Hill Primary School to join the 
group that BSHS is sending to the 3-4 hour workshop on Friday 18 November 2022.  Email 
beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au  if you would like more information. 

 Here’s are two videos from our events last year and you can expect something to be delivered: 

FIA Girls on Track - What takes place? - YouTube            FIA Girls on Track - Australia - YouTube 

 

 

 

http://www.transperth.wa.gov.au/
http://www.transperth.wa.gov.au/
https://www.yourmove.org.au/schools/
https://www.yourmove.org.au/schools/
https://www.sdera.wa.edu.au/
https://www.police.wa.gov.au/Traffic/Childrens%20Crossings%20Unit/Traffic%20Wardens
https://www.mainroads.wa.gov.au/Pages/complaintsFeedback.aspx?Type=Fault
mailto:beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DXlinvON2WbU&data=05%7C01%7CBeverly.Innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7C1fa0fd21261f4f6f34fb08daac19993d%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638011523189604299%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xQWZhGa9x0QWTZUaLhuXOQyyEsTvbT9G0XNHKjtV%2BrI%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DSbwyrIpQ9uA&data=05%7C01%7CBeverly.Innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7C1fa0fd21261f4f6f34fb08daac19993d%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638011523189604299%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gGn1SKMiL7LKbsOCmaMs%2FpVSx1TvEfEcEvuFug3Mul0%3D&reserved=0
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Our mission is to:  
· Inspire the next generation to consider a career in any aspect of motorsport  
· Connect girls and young women who are active in the sport  
· Showcase role models and those who have dared to be different  
· Support & develop talent unleash potential and inspire and connect  

When and where and time: 

Friday 18 November at Driver Risk Management, Perth, 3–4-hour workshop (times TBC)  

Costs:   Free (BYO Lunch) 

Sample Activities: (subject to change) 
STEM Challenge / Reaction Challenge / Pit Stop Challenge / Karting Challenge/ Media Workshop/ Simulator Challenge  

Please let me know if there’s anything else I can assist with. 

 Thanks,  

Priyanka  

Girls On Track - Priyanka Chadha 

Australia Program Coordinator 

mobile +61 417 141 214 
email girlsontrack@motorsport.org.au |  web www.motorsport.org.au 
 

Nicky Winmar Carnival 2022 

For your information, interest and action if 
appropriate . 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:girlsontrack@motorsport.org.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.motorsport.org.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CBeverly.Innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7C1fa0fd21261f4f6f34fb08daac19993d%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638011523189604299%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=SQ0HVU1J6Kl%2FYABQjhFg05%2BTUed35hYYADC1S9Ocvq4%3D&reserved=0

